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March 5, 2020


The Honorable Claudia Balducci
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Balducci:

[bookmark: _GoBack]This letter transmits a proposed emergency supplemental appropriation ordinance that, if enacted, would authorize King County to fund critical response efforts to COVID-19 (the novel coronavirus). Approval of this ordinance would provide expenditure authority for Public Health – Seattle & King County (PHSKC), the Facilities Management Division (FMD), the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS), and the Office of Equity and Social Justice (OESJ) to continue a coordinated response to the virus, including contact notifications to close contacts of confirmed cases, public communications, and procuring isolation facilities.
On Sunday, March 1, I issued a Proclamation of Emergency in response to COVID-19, enabling King County to take extraordinary measures to fight the outbreak, including waiving some procurement protocols and authorizing overtime for King County employees. This proposed supplemental ordinance would provide expenditure authority to continue our COVID-19 response, including the purchase of an area motel and siting of modular units to be used to isolate patients in recovery as well as those in active treatment. The proposed ordinance would also provide expenditure authority for PHSKC, DCHS, and OESJ to staff the isolation facilities, expand shelter cleaning, and continue communication and outreach efforts. This proposed appropriation relies on initial estimates of costs, which may be revisited or revised in the near future.
This work furthers the goal of the King County Strategic Plan to improve the health and well-being of people in our community. Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance.







I certify that funds are available.

If your staff have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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